THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF DEEP RIVER

P.O.BOX 400 + 100 DEEP RIVERROAD « DEEP RIVER, ONTARIO KOJ 1PO
Tel: (613) 584-2000 + www.deepriverca ¢ Fax: (613)584-3237

May 11, 2007

Ms. Karen Davies, Dean

Algonquin College in the Ottawa Valley
315 Pembroke St East

Pembroke, Ontario

K8A 3K2

Dear Dean Davies:
Re: New Campus Proposal

[ am pleased to write this letter of support for your new campus initiative. Deep River Council is
very supportive of your efforts to bring a new campus to the Ottawa Valley. A new campus will
be extremely advantageous to the entire area. Modern facilities and expanded programs will
potentially allow us to keep more of our young people here and to attract people from other
areas.

The timing of this initiative is excellent in that the need for training in the Deep River Area is
probably at an all time high. Our major employers are growing significantly and creating a great
need for trained people in a variety of areas. Your efforts to meet this growing need with a new
campus are to be applauded and we wish you every success with this exciting proposal.

We look forward to hearing more positive news as this project progresses.

Sincerely

Cine O,
Ann Aikens
Mayor

Town of Deep River



